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University of Washington  

Faculty Council on University Facilities and Services 

October 3, 2019 

10:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 

Life Sciences Building 201 

 

Meeting synopsis: 

 

1. Call to order 

2. Review of the minutes from May 30, 2019 

3. Chair’s welcome 

4. Capital projects general update 

5. Foster School expansion (Mackenzie Hall replacement) project 

6. Good of the order 

7. Adjourn 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
1. Call to order 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. 

 

2. Review of the minutes from May 30, 2019 

 

The minutes from May 30, 2019 were approved as written.  

 

3. Chair’s welcome 

 

Chair Ann Marie Borys welcomed the members and guests of the council.  

 

She noted members of the Faculty Housing Project – a faculty initiative FCUFS was briefed on in spring 

of 2019 – will begin working more intensely in winter quarter and FCUFS may receive an update on the 

Project at that time.  

 

Borys mentioned the Classrooms Update that took place in the council’s final spring meeting of 2019. 

She explained she followed up with the guests present in that meeting and asked for additional reports 

to be made in the present year, enabling FCUFS to stay current on various facets of classroom-related 

projects taking place university-wide.  

 

Borys noted FCUFS will use fall quarter (2019) to catch up on capital projects updates and get started on 

carrying out the items listed in its 2019-2020 charge letter (Exhibit 1).  

 

4. Capital projects general update 
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Mike McCormick (Associate Vice President, UW Facilities) and Steve Tatge (Executive Director, Major 

Projects, UWF) presented an executive summary of capital projects currently underway in various 

phases (Exhibit 2). The guests went through the projects listed in the handout and there was some 

discussion.  

 

The New Burke Museum is nearly finished; final touches for parking, paving, and landscaping will be 

completed in the next few weeks. After a question, it was noted a funding stall within the Washington 

State Legislature did have some impacts on the project.  

 

The UW Bothell STEM 4 building is currently in the planning phase. The building will be shared by both 

UW Bothell and Cascadia College. Lease Crutcher Lewis was recently selected as the builder for the 

project and an architect is currently still being sought. There was a question concerning pre-design and 

how much information is available. It was noted there is some information the council could be 

forwarded, and the guests could follow up over email. A member mentioned some apprehensions on 

behalf of community members at UW Bothell relating to the project. He asked for the design process of 

the building to take into consideration the perspective of faculty and staff who will be working there 

(both from UW and Cascadia College). Tatge and McCormick noted the comment is well-received and 

they would take the concern into account; it is timely based on the phase the project is in.  

 

The Health Sciences Education Building was mentioned. It was noted the facility is not connected to the 

other Health Sciences buildings, other than via the ground or below-ground floors. The budget has been 

a moving target for the project, and there is still uncertainty concerning exact funding. The site is very 

difficult to work given where it is situated and what surrounds it. An anatomy lab was added during 

design, which has both increased size and costs of construction.  

 

It was noted the Population Health Facility will be fully enclosed later this month. This is the first of the 

UW “integrated design-build” projects, and it was noted to have been a “home run.” A member 

mentioned construction has caused interference of loading dock operations at Architecture Hall. Borys 

mentioned a building coordinator has been asked to raise the issue. Tatge and McCormick noted they 

would follow up.  

 

Phase 1 Seismic Improvements were highlighted. Seismic upgrades for the first group of buildings with 

defined needs are currently being completed.  

 

Additional projects were detailed in the handout (Exhibit 2). McCormick and Tatge were thanked for 

presenting and answering questions.  

 

5. Foster School expansion (Mackenzie Hall replacement) project 

 

Ross Pouley (Project Manager, Major Capital Projects) explained he last presented information on the 

Mackenzie Hall replacement to FCUFS in May of 2018. At the time, UW Board of Regents approval had 

just been granted for the project. He shared information on the new building using a PowerPoint 

(Exhibit 3).  
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Overview 

 

The building will be situated on North Campus (UW Seattle) near the existing Foster School buildings. It 

is a replacement of Mackenzie Hall, which was constructed in the 1960s. Project goals were highlighted 

in a slide (Slide 3, Exhibit 3). Pouley noted a special emphasis was placed on “complementing existing 

Foster School buildings to form a cohesive and connected Foster School complex.”  

 

The project was originally designed to be 90,000 square feet in size, and design is now roughly 82,500 

square feet. A major change from initial architectural studies involved a switch to mass timber framing 

for most of the structure. (The two stacked classrooms are a separate concrete structure to achieve 

clear spans required.)  

 

The building will house a mix of programs/centers, and will include classrooms, collaboration rooms, and 

a roof-level event space, as well as office space. The building is intended to be named “Founders Hall,” 

given the fact that it is 100% donor-funded – though the Board of Regents has yet to approve that name. 

A member pointed out a building with the name “Founder’s Hall” also exists at UW Bothell, currently.   

 

 Exterior/outdoor space 

 

A special emphasis was placed on consideration of pedestrian pathways through the area following 

completion of the project. The Denny Yard is notably distinct from the Quad, in that it is on a slight 

grade (hill). A plan to build out a more forested promenade in the area is the goal. The desire is to give 

the outdoor space an increasingly “natural” atmosphere. Relating to Chelan Lane, reforms in the area 

will be made to make the walkways in that area more attractive and inviting to pedestrians, mainly by 

doubling its width and adding additional greenery. A very old sequoia tree exists on the site, which will 

be preserved during and after construction. Additional slides on site design were shown. Building façade 

strategy was detailed in a slide (Slide 59, Exhibit 3).  

 

Internal building space 

 

The building will include two classrooms of 130-135 capacity. An intimate classroom setting is one goal 

in preliminary concepts. Upper floors of the building will include team space, breakout conference 

rooms, and other concepts that support day-to-day functions in the unit. The building will be five floors 

high. Additional interior design guiding principles include a great deal of exposed wood and glass 

paneling. Audio visual configurations are being designed currently. It was noted the flooring is likely to 

be carpeted within the classrooms. High windows will also be included in classrooms. It was noted 

related studies are ongoing for the concepts and illustrations shown in the slides, with final decisions 

pending. A roof deck will be included on the 5th floor of the building, with a view out onto campus 

(potentially towards Denny Yard). It was noted the building will include office spaces, though the offices 

enclosed will likely be smaller than those within Paccar or Dempsey Halls. A slide was shown on general 

organization of the building as it relates to utility. 

 

There was some discussion of needs of the faculty who will work in the building relating to space design. 

A member noted that undergraduate students may have trouble finding the location of their professors 
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in a “block office space” design, as they may feel uncomfortable searching in an area perceived to be 

off-limits. Pouley noted the space is not especially hidden away, showing that from the interior, 

circulation space is continuous, and glass doors are meant to be inviting, obvious, and relatively open to 

the degree that security/safety allows.  

 

Schedule/timeline  

 

Mackenzie Hall will be vacated at the end of fall quarter, 2019. Demolition is scheduled to begin in May, 

2019, with completion planned for end of fall quarter, 2021.  

 

 Questions/comments 

 

A member asked about ADA accessibility relating to the building’s tiered classrooms (based on 

preliminary schematic designs/illustrations shown). He noted as it relates to the law, a person who is 

less mobile cannot have the same experience as other students in some active learning classroom 

layouts because they are unable to be as mobile throughout the room. The project manager was asked 

to assure that full accessibility standards are met. 

 

There was a comment on the U-shaped lecture rooms shown, and a question of if those were 

considered ideal for the pedagogy intended to take place there. It was noted the design team has 

considered other designs, though the Foster School faculty continues to prefer the U-shaped design that 

supports their case study method of instruction.  

 

A member noted large monitors might be included throughout the building to highlight the week’s 

activities and other information relating to uses of the building, as such monitors have been well-

received in other buildings in the Foster School and in other spaces at UW. Pouley noted a main goal is 

to make the Foster School buildings together feel like a conflux, so monitors are likely to be included, as 

they are in the other Foster School interiors.  However, specifications for the interiors have not yet been 

completed, so cost estimates and budget will ultimately decide. 

 

There was some discussion of planning for window washing given the large volume of glass in the new 

building. The guests noted this has been considered for other UW buildings currently being constructed 

as well as the Mackenzie Replacement, and a main goal of design is building external facades that stand 

up well to the elements over time. 

 

Pouley was thanked for presenting and answering questions.   

 

6. Good of the order 

 

Several members stayed a few minutes to see some of the features of the Life Sciences Building.  Troy 

Stahlecker (Director Project Delivery Group, UWF) shared some insights on sustainable design features.  

He also described some late changes in design, and additional donor funding that was provided to reach 

completion. 
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7. Adjourn 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Minutes by Joey Burgess, jmbg@uw.edu, Assistant to the Secretary of the Faculty 
 
Present: Faculty code section 21-61 A: Murray Maitland, Laura Little, Ann Marie Borys 

(Chair), Ashley Emery, Bill Erdly  
Faculty code section 21-61 B: Bruce Balick, Alena Wolotira, John Carroll  
President’s designee: Lou Cariello 
Guests: Mike McCormick, Steve Tatge, Ross Pouley 

 
Absent: Faculty code section 21-61 A: Giovanni Migliaccio, Andy Hoofnagle 

Faculty code section 21-61 B: N/A 
 

Exhibits 
Exhibit 1 – fcufs_chargeletter_2019-20.doc 
Exhibit 2 – summary_capitalprojectsunderway_fall2019.pdf 
Exhibit 3 – FCUFS Oct 2019 Draft.ppt 



 
 
 

 

36 Gerberding Hall, Box 351271 ⬧ Seattle, Washington 98195-1271 ⬧ (206) 685-2703 ⬧ FAX: (206) 685-6976 
senate@uw.edu ⬧ http://www.washington.edu/faculty/ 

 

September 16, 2019 

 

 

Ann Marie Borys, Chair 

Faculty Council on University Facilities and Services 

 

Dear Professor Borys: 

 

The Faculty Council on University Facilities and Services is charged with responsibility “for all 

matters of policy relating to university facilities and services such as building needs, space 

utilization, supplies and equipment, administrative services, and parking and traffic problems” 

(Faculty Code, Sec 42-39). Activities historically performed include monitoring existing and 

proposed capital projects, transportation updates, and classroom initiatives, by way of inviting 

key stakeholders and administrators to meetings for providing supplementary information, and 

for receiving council feedback and guidance on topics at-hand.  

 

Our recommendation is that the council identify specific goals that can be accomplished by the 

end of the 2019-20 academic year.  

 

The Senate office did a background review to help identify goals for your council. This included 

review of minutes from last year’s meetings, review of discussions at Faculty Senate meetings, 

and selected outreach for topics. Recommended goals and / or topics for discussion include: 

 

• Monitor existing and proposed capital projects. 

• Conduct annual classroom review, including a review of Bothell and Tacoma campuses. 

• Receive update on Finance Transformation.  

• Receive annual transport services review. 

 

After your first council meeting we will be available to discuss the goals your council identified. 

Thereafter, we will post your council’s goals on the Faculty Senate website to communicate the 

important work you are doing. 

 

Many thanks to you and the members of your council, on behalf of Senate Leadership and the 

faculty of the University, for all your time and work this coming year. I wish you all the best and 

look forward to working with you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Joseph Janes 

Chair, Faculty Senate 

Exhibit 1
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